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Friday, 13th January  2023

Our Vision: to cultivate high quality education in a supportive environment, enabling 

our pupils to become happy, confident individuals, ready to take on the world



Message from Miss Pamplin

Welcome back to Term 3.I hope you have all had a peaceful break with your families and we all wish you a happy, healthy 2023.

As you are aware, regular attendance is very important for your child to progress. As a school, we aim to keep our attendance at over 96%. We are of course 

aware that there are occasions when children do fall ill and need to be absent from school. We are required to monitor and keep records of attendance, 

absence and lateness. When children are away from school, please inform us, by phone or email, by 8.45am on the first and subsequent days of 

absence, stating the reason for absence. This helps Mrs Simcoe, in our office,  to do her job in an effective and timely manner, ensuring all our children are 

safe.We are required to know the whereabout of all our pupils, on a daily basis, to fulfil our safeguarding obligation as a school. This is a reminder that if your 

child is absent from school then it is your responsibility to inform the school office.

As the evening are darker at the moment and in order to keep our pupils safe,no Y5 or Y6 children will be allowed to walk home this term alone 

after clubs/boosters until after the February half term.

Currently, we are reviewing our provision for the teaching of reading.Research shows parents/ carers who engage their children with books 
prepare them to become committed and enthusiastic readers; they transform their attitude to reading and support them in becoming confident 
independent readers. Becoming a good reader is the only chance to success in school and transforms children’s life chances.We would 
therefore, encourage all of you to take time to read daily with your children and to read daily to your children, discussing the books and 
exploring the vocabulary.

Kind regards, Steph Pamplin



Aspirations

Term 3’s Condition is

“Curiosity and Creativity”

This term’s Condition is “Curiosity and 
Creativity” and nestles under the Guiding 
Principle of “Engagement.”

Research shows that when pupils are engaged 

with their learning, they are 5 times more likely 

to be academically motivated to learn. 

Science, is our subject focus this term and 

“Curiosity ” will have our pupils being 
inquisitive and asking “Why?”   and Creativity 
asking “Why not?”



Congratulations go to 
Swifts ( 98.2%  &   Owls (98.7%)  classes 

for winning the attendance bears this week.

Attendance

Whole school attendance 

This week 93.9%

(2.1% on expected level)
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Upcoming Dates 

● 16.1.23 Y1 Atomic Tom Workshop
● 16.1.23 Y2 Sealife Centre
● 18.1.23 Y5 Planetarium
● 19.1.23 Early Years  Story telling parent 

sessions (9-9.30am and 2.30-3pm)
● 20.1.23 “New to You” Uniform Sale from 

3pm in The Old Nursery
● 25.1.23 Early Years trip to Morrisons

“New to You” 
Uniform Sale

Friday, 
20th January

from 3pm
In the Old Nursery



Meet Maeve, our new school dog in 

training!

Maeve is an Irish Terrier and was 

born on the 23rd May 2022. She is 

is currently doing her Kennel Club 

good citizen bronze award. She is 

learning how to walk nicely on her 

lead, sit and stay and her recall. 

Maeve visited the children last term 

to introduce herself. You may see 

her in the playground occasionally 

as she becomes familiar with 

school life!





EYU!

We have been describing aliens this 

week using sounds that we have 

learned in our phonics lessons.

We have also been making lots of 

alien paintings and crafts!



Year 1!

This week in Year 1 we 

enjoyed doing some Science 

experiments  to introduce 

our new topic ‘Wild Weather!’

We investigated rainbows, 

clouds, rain and tornadoes. 

We are looking forward to 

finding out more this term.



Year 2 

We have been thinking a lot 

about what pupil voice is 

compared to pupil noise. 

Year 2 acted out different 

scenarios of when they are using 

voice compared to just making 

noise. 

The children then performed 

these to the class and were all 

fantastic, confident actors. 



Year 3 

In Year 3 we have been 

learning about fossils and 

rocks! 

We have been investigating 

different types of rocks (with 

help from a familiar face) and 

investigating fascinating 

fossils. 

We also had help from our 

budding paleontologist Max, 

who brought in lots of fossils 

that he has been collecting! 



Year 4 - Investigating 
Sound!

In Science, the Year 4s 
have been learning all 
about sound! Using 
elastic bands, the 
children investigated 
how loosening or 
tightening the band 
would change the pitch! 
A looser elastic band 
was low pitched, while a 
tighter band was high 
pitched!



Year 5 

It is Pelicans Class’s turn to 
go swimming this term. Well 
done to the children for their 
amazing swimming 
achievements so far! 



Year 6 
This week in Year 6, we had an 
online SCARF workshop focussing 
on the importance of our mental 
and physical wellbeing. It made the 
children consider what we actually 
do to maintain a healthy wellbeing.



Keeping our children safe 

We are always looking for ways to support our children and families both in and 

out of school. The Anna Freud Centre website offers lots of advice, resources and 

support that might be useful. 

https://www.annafreud.org/parents-and-carers/

If you have any questions or                                                                                               

concerns please feel free to speak                                                                                     

to your child’s teacher or contact                                                                                     
Mrs East. 

https://www.annafreud.org/parents-and-carers/


Sporting events! This week we had trials for the 

football teams! 

Well done to all the children that 

participated, we have such a high 

level of talent in school. 

Congratulations to everyone who 

made it onto the team! ! 



YouMove is brand new for Oxfordshire and is here to 

provide free or low cost activities for families across 

the county. If your child or children are in receipt of 

benefits related free school meals, then we have a 

fantastic range of activities to enjoy together, 

including during weekends and school holidays. In 

addition, YouMove is here for children in need of 

support; this includes refugee children, young carers 

and children in or on the edge of care.

https://platform.youmove.org.uk/public/application_f

orms

Please see Miss Wayte if you need any more 

information/support. 

https://platform.youmove.org.uk/public/application_forms


Keeping our children safe online

Using content controls

There are many ways you can help protect your children when using devices at home. Most broadband providers 
include parental controls for free as part of their broadband package, which means that any device that connects
to your Wi-Fi will be protected by any controls you set up. Numerous broadband providers have means of helping 
set controls on content and screen time. Find out how - Sky, BT, Talk Talk, Vodafone, Guides for other 
providers.

Remember, children may have devices that use mobile data, so they won’t always be connected to your internet 
so ensure you set up parental controls on those devices too. Further information.

Being Kind Online

If your child is online (for example playing games, using social media etc), then it’s important that we 
talk to our child about being kind online, for example only posting positive comments, don’t say 
anything they wouldn’t say in real life and treat others as they would expect to be treated.

Your child also needs to be aware that what they see online isn’t always the full picture. People 
only share what they want you to see and images are often filtered. It is also important that 
your child knows how to block and report any inappropriate behaviour when they see it. The 
BBC has created a great resource for children here. 

https://www.sky.com/help/articles/sky-broadband-buddy-start
https://www.bt.com/help/security/how-to-keep-your-family-safe-online-with-bt-parental-controls-an
https://community.talktalk.co.uk/t5/Keeping-your-Family-Safe/bd-p/kfshub
https://www.virginmedia.com/broadband/parental-control
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/broadband-mobile/
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parental-controls-offered-by-your-home-internet-provider
https://www.bbc.com/ownit/curations/being-kind-online






Cost of 
Living tips 
from 
Brighter 
Futures in 
Banbury 

More 
information can 
be found on 

their website
https://www.cherwell
.gov.uk/info/118/co
mmunities/873/brigh
ter-futures-in-
banbury#:~:text=Brig
hter%20Futures%20is
%20a%20long,within
%20Banbury's%20mo
st%20disadvantaged
%20areas. 

https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/info/118/communities/873/brighter-futures-in-banbury#:~:text=Brighter%20Futures%20is%20a%20long,within%20Banbury's%20most%20disadvantaged%20areas

